
 
24 JUNE 2025 
 
WATER PROJECT HANDOVER 
 
In line with the Municipality's initiative to tackle water issues in the villages, Lephalale 
Local Municipality's Mayor, Cllr Aaron Mokgetle, accompanied by ESKOM-ROTEK 
Industries representatives and Municipal councillors, on 24 June 2025, introduced a 
water project to the community of Motlhasedi Village [Morula Sun].  
 
The introduction of the water project represents a crucial achievement in tackling 
water issues in the villages. This advancement will help enhance and ensure 
adequate access to clean water while alleviating the challenges of water scarcity and 
bettering overall living standards.  
 
In his initial speech, the Mayor emphasized that the effective execution and upkeep 
of the water project are vital for its long-lasting sustainability and influence within the 
municipality, which is focused on tackling water issues through the implementation of 
the Seleka Regional Water Scheme.  
 
Mr. Taelo Mokoena from the local traditional  authority, conveyed appreciation for the 
project transfer and highlighted the community's duty to sustain the project by 
promoting its efficient use and durability, while guarding against vandalism and 
protecting communal assets from harm or ruin. 
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